BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 8 March 2010

	


	Present

	Cllrs Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Wellstead, Alexander, Welch, Lucas (NDC), Daniel (NDC) and Lord.



	1982010/11
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllrs Mrs Smith, Mrs Palmer, Ash and Hoult.  



	199/2010/11
	Replies to any Questions Submitted by the Public in Accordance with Standing Order 45


	There were none.



	200/2010/11
	Minutes


	(a) The minutes of Full Council meeting held on 8                

      February 2010 were approved and signed.

(b) Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 22 

     February 2010 were approved and signed.

(c) The minutes of Full Council meeting held on 1 March 

 2010 were approved and signed.

 

	201/2010/11
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Alexander declared a prejudicial interest in Minute No 204/2010/11(a) and Minute No 212/2010/11.  Cllr Mrs Wellstead and Cllr Lucas declared a personal interest in Minute No 201/2010/11 (a).  Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in 210/2010/11. 



	202/2010/11


	Police Representation


	PC Mark Langworthy attended the meeting.  He reported that it had been a busy few weeks and that the crime figures were up 4 on the previous year from 40 to 44.  This was due primarily to an increase in domestic violence.  There had been 1 attempted burglary at the Football Club on Lobb Field where the entrance had been gained through the roof.  The alarm had been deactivated and the PIR lights had been also.  There had been nothing taken but this was due to the fact that the clubhouse had been cleared out as it was being renovated.  They had found a shoe print, which could belong to either a young child or a small female and a bottle at the scene, and forensics were checking this for DNA.  He had spoken to the club to advise them regarding the upgrade of their security system due to the isolated position of the property.  

There had been 1 theft of a motorbike, 3 incidences of criminal damage, 1 of which was the Illingworth Shelter, which had been dealt with, and a boat at Vellator Quay.  There had been 6 ABH, 2 common assaults that were youth related and domestic violence.

Cllr Mrs Chugg questioned whether alcohol in the village was still a problem and PC Langworthy said that the problem was not as bad as it had been and was decreasing.  However, he still felt that better education of the children and the parents would help prevent some of the incidences.  The police priority team had been in the village and had been seizing alcohol when it had been found.  They had taken the youths home to their parents and they were also issuing letters regarding anti-social behaviour orders.  However, he felt that the situation was improving.

Cllr Mrs Shapland queried the increase in domestic violence and whether he was able to say how many cases there were.  He said that he was not but he would find out.

The Chairman thanked him for attending the meeting and for his report and he left at this point. 



	203/2010/11


	North Devon’s Biosphere Reserve


	The Chairman welcomed Mr Matt Edworthy to the meeting.  He outlined the background of the Reserve and its status, the reason for it being set up, and its three main objectives, which were conservation, sustainability and learning and research.  He explained the purpose of attending the meeting was to highlight how the Biosphere Reserve could work more closely with the Parishes and how the Parish Council’s could contribute towards its goals and objectives.  There are 112 parishes in the Reserve, with a population of 150,000 people, they were aiming to build people’s understanding of the Reserve and its relationship with it.  He said that as the centre of the community, Parish Councils were ideally placed to help apply what the Biosphere stood for at a local level.

A spreadsheet had been produced by the AONB the North Devon’s Biosphere Reserve team and they were asking parishes to help to complete this spreadsheet to gain a better picture of what work parishes were doing within the Reserve.  The idea was to build recognition of the Parish Council’s contributions and also to co-ordinate the parishes within the Reserve.  Following on from this the Parish Council’s that were actively involved would be promoted on the Northern Devon Coast and Countryside service website with a link to the individual parish websites.

Some of the examples he raised were Forest Schools Project, access and interpretation along the Tarka Trail, greater awareness and public access of the Great Field and creation of wildlife spaces.  He also referred to the recent Explore Braunton Project and the Railway Information Boards that had come out of the project.  

It was AGREED that the Parish Council would complete the spreadsheet as fully as possible and return it to him.

The Chairman thanked him for attending the meeting and he left at this point.



	204/2010/11


	Finance


	(a) Cllr Alexander declared a prejudicial interest in the first cheque to be drawn, AMPM, and left the room.  The cheque was approved and signed and Cllr Alexander then returned to the room.  Cllr Lucas and Cllr Mrs Wellstead declared a personal interest in the cheque to be drawn for Braunton Museum. The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £11,179.45.

(b) Statement of Accounts for February 2010 was noted.

         

	205/2010/11


	Action Sheet
	This was noted.  



	206/2010/11


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	207/2010/11


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that she was still working with Church Street to solve some of the ongoing issues.  She was waiting for the County Council to come back with some results from the last survey.  She also informed members that she had received a letter from Mrs Lynch of Homer Road regarding the ongoing issues of speeding on Homer Road and Saunton Park.  She had previously been out with Mrs Lynch and a representative from DCC Highways to look at the various issues.  The Highways had informed her there was currently no funding available.  However, she was to raise the matter again to see if any progress had been made.  

It was AGREED to write back to Mrs Lynch to explain.

Following a consultation in South Street regarding the proposed traffic changes, the majority had been in favour of the proposals.  Cllr Mrs Chugg was working with County Highways to try and get this implemented as soon as possible.  She said that it was now likely to be December 2010/January 2011. 



	208/2010/11
	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	Cllr Lucas reported that he had attended the Showman’s Guild.  He also reported that he had met Mr Joe Deesy of Devon County Council and had a guided tour of the call centre where any reports for Devon County Council were now referred.  He stated that the vast majority of the enquiries that they received were regarding potholes.  

Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that she had attended a meeting at the Cedars Hotel in Barnstaple regarding Emergency Planning.  The County Council had been impressed with Braunton Parish Council’s Emergency Plan, which had been recently completed.  The Red Cross were currently doing some life saving courses and it was suggested that representatives of the parish might wish to attend.

Cllr Daniel reported on the update of the Exeter’s bid for Unitary Authority and following the approval of this, Somerset, Torridge and North Devon Councils had all agreed to look at ways of joint working.



	209/2010/11
	Proposal for Remedial Works to Caen Street Car Park


	The Chairman reported that the Clerk had met Mr Simon Hill, a Principal Engineer from Devon County Council’s Engineering Design Group regarding proposals for the remedial works to the surface of Caen Street car park.

Mr Hill had suggested that it would be possible to resurface the whole of the surface of the main car park and that it would be possible to leave the remainder of the overflow car park which was in a considerably better state of repair.

The approximate costs for the car park surfacing were in the region of £116,000, however this would depend on the formal tender process that would need to be undertaken.  The County Council would undertake the surveying of the car park, the writing of the specification, the tender process and overseeing the supervisions of the works.  His fee would be at a re-charge cost of the scheme and would be in the region of approximately £13,900, which was considerably less than the amount quoted by North Devon Council in 2006.

It was AGREED to accept this quotation and to go ahead and start the process of doing the remedial works for the surface.   It was also AGREED that a sum should be ring fenced for the next five years for costs of the work for the overflow car park and another amount ring fenced for the long-term future of the surface.



	210/2010/11


	Improvements to Braunton Countryside Centre by New Trustees


	Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest.

The Chairman reported that she had been approached by one of the new trustees of the Countryside Centre and they were in the process of writing a new business plan and seeking funding for their proposal.  At this point in time, specific proposals were not available, however Council agreed in principle that it would support any measures and applications for grant funding that would improve the Countryside Centre.  This would be subject to Council giving its final approval on specific projects.

 

	211/2010/11


	Request for Use of Village Green Thursdays 6 May to 16 September 2010


	This was AGREED.

	212/2010/11


	Request for Use of the Village Green by Braunton Football Club on Good Friday 2 April 2010


	Cllr Alexander declared a prejudicial interest and left the room.

Council agreed that as it was Good Friday, permission had already been granted for the Annual Walk of Witness which included the placing of the cross and service on the Green.  Cllr Mrs Shapland confirmed that this normally took place between approximately 12 noon and 2.30 pm and Council felt that it could not give permission for any other event in the surrounding area whilst this was taking place.  Council also suggested that Good Friday was traditionally a quiet day when the shops are closed and that the fundraising effort may be more successful on a different day.  

It was AGREED that it would be possible to use the area outside John Wensleys Newsagents but this would have to be before 12 noon and after 2.30 pm when the service had finished and would probably not be ideal.  Council would be happy to agree to an alternative day for the fundraising.

Cllr Alexander returned to the room.



	213/2010/11


	North Devon Council Standards Committee –Ethical Standards Audit


	A further letter had been received from Mr Don Pratt regarding a representative on the Ethical Standards Audit Committee.  There were no volunteers.

	214/2010/11


	Date for Annual Parish Meeting


	It was AGREED that it would be 15 April 2010.



	215/2010/11


	Devon County Council (Various Roads, North Devon) (Clearways) Order 3985


	This was noted.


The meeting closed at 8.45 pm.




.............................................. The Chairman

1

6 of 10


